
INTERNATIONAL WHITE CANE DAY  

“True compassion means not only feeling another’s pain but also being moved to help relieve it.” 

– Daniel Goleman 

Jaspal Kaur Public School (JKPS) is proud to extend its support to the Indian Association for 

the Blind (IAB) for the successful celebration of International White Cane Day 2023. The 

IAB, a renowned non-profit organization based in Madurai, South India, has been dedicated to 

the education, employment, and rehabilitation of visually challenged individuals, particularly 

those from rural areas, since its establishment in 1985 by the late Mr. S.M.A. Jinnah. 

 

This initiative contributes to the Sustainable Development Goals (SDGs):  

   

SDG 4: Quality Education: The funds raised will help provide educational resources and 

support to visually challenged individuals, ensuring inclusive and equitable quality 

education. 

SDG 8: Decent Work and Economic Growth: By supporting IAB’s employment 

programs, JKPS is contributing to economic growth and decent work opportunities for 

the visually impaired. 

SDG 10: Reduced Inequalities: The initiative helps reduce inequalities by supporting the 

empowerment and inclusion of visually challenged individuals in society. 

The fundraising initiative was met with overwhelming support from students and faculty. 

Through their collective efforts, JKPS raised a substantial amount of money, which was 

contributed to IAB to support their educational and rehabilitation programs. 



 

This contribution highlights the school’s commitment to social responsibility and community 

engagement. By supporting IAB’s mission, JKPS is not only aiding in the education and 

rehabilitation of visually challenged individuals but also fostering a sense of empathy and 

compassion among its students. Such initiatives reflect the school’s dedication to cultivating 

socially responsible individuals who contribute to creating an inclusive and caring society. 

    

We extend our sincere thanks to the Indian Association for the Blind for their exceptional 

service and for providing us the opportunity to contribute to this noble cause. Together, we are 

making a difference in the lives of visually challenged individuals and promoting a more 

inclusive society. 


